CEKC Board Meeting Minutes

03-09-2020 

Attending: CEKC Board members Barbara Sexton, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme, Darla Johnston, Johanna Roe, Linda Williams, Vern Harpole

Guests: Mary Jane and Walt Loehrke/Stevenson Pool, Jordan Haas/Gorge Grown Food Security, Richard Foster/KC EDC, Don Starkin/OLESS, Cindy Bradley/SC EDC
Minutes from CEKC's February 2020 board meeting were unanimously approved as presented.

Treasurer Report: Barbara Sexton reported funds were transferred from Pioneer Days to the CEKC general account. Funds from the Master Gardeners will be donated to Klickitat Valley Health for a healing garden. A $500 donation was made to support building a new sign for Goldendale and Barbara needs to locate the proper account for it.  She explained the second page containing accounts of CEKC projects. A question was raised regarding a 1099 from Skyline Hospital and it was suggested to be a donation from Skyline towards the Klickitat-Lyle Trail Run.                           The Brush with Kindness account will be closed, they will donate funds to the Habitat for Humanity/Restore in The Dalles.  Motion to approve closing the account from Brush with Kindness and moving the funds to Habitat for Humanity was made by Johanna Roe with a second from Darla Johnston. It was approved unanimously. Barbara noted Jan Stewart had reviewed the financial reports and books and reported all was well.                                                   The treasurer report was accepted without objection.

Motion to remove Dan Spatz as a CEKC Board member effective immediately was made by Barbara Sexton with a second from Johanna Roe. It was approved unanimously. 

Mary Jane and Walt Loehrke provided information on their application to become a CEKC project. They are applying as the Stevenson Pool Association. The intent is to hold fundraisers to supplement pool revenue. They provided a short history on the Stevenson Pool's operations, funding problems and possible future regarding formation of a Parks and Recreation District and a levy passage. Questions were raised by them regarding the 5% fee CEKC assesses for use of CEKC's EIN. Other questions were raised regarding insurance, grant writing and steps in obtaining a 501(c)(3). It was suggested they contact SCORE (Service Corps of Retired Executives) and Paul Spencer in regards to writing grants and applying for a 501(c)(3).  Linda Williams advised them the CEKC board would review their application and provide a decision by the April 2020 meeting.

Committee Reports

Richard Foster with Klickitat County EDC was welcomed back. He reported the Mountain View Grange Hall # 98 in White Salmon had applied to Klickitat County for Emergency Community Development Funds to provide needed maintenance and rehabilitation. Klickitat County awarded the Grange $5,000. Klickitat County requested CEKC serve as the receiving organization for funding dispersal.  The contract/intergovernmental agreement will be between CEKC and Klickitat County and will be written by Klickitat County's Prosecuting Attorney. Motion to have CEKC accept $5,000 funds on behalf of the Mountain View Grange from Klickitat County Emergency Community Development Funds was made by Johanna Roe with a second from Barbara Sexton. The motion was unanimously approved. 

Richard noted the Buildable Lands Inventory and Housing Needs assessment for Klickitat County was taking place. It determines commercial, residential and industrial availability and needs. It is due to be completed by July 1, 2020. 

He shared information on Broadband regarding that within five years 5G may be available in homes with right equipment. Right now the priority in Klickitat County is the new county building in Goldendale.

Vern Harpole asked what the EDC's and Ports were doing to capture the river cruise traffic on the Columbia. Cindy Bradley related the Port of Skamania County was contacted by one cruise line that wanted sole docking privileges at Stevenson, and the Port chose to keep the docks open to all. Richard related the Port of Klickitat had no plans to construct a docking facility. He noted it is expensive and difficult with multiple agencies needing to approve and sign off. 

Cindy Bradley with Skamania County EDC reported the Buildable Lands Inventory in Skamania County is nearly finalized. There will likely be zoning and building codes reviewed following completion. One idea would be to fund a feasibility study to explore constructing "pocket' wastewater treatment plans in the Carson region in order to expand building opportunities. The annual EDC luncheon will be March 25, cost is $20, 11:30 at Skamania Lodge. Sign up online.  Networking will take place during the first half hour. She noted the Port of Skamania County's Stevenson shoreline project is nearly done. Exercise and playground equipment still need to be installed. A Shoreline Discovery Day celebration will take place on May 5th.  The Stevenson Farmers' Market will be moving to the Stevenson Shorefront this May.

Senior updates: Sharon Carter is unable to attend due to staffing issues.

Housing: Bruce Bolme. No report.

Food Security: Jordan Haas spoke about Gorge Grown's program known as Veggie Rx. She noted it is now available only through the WIC program in Hood River.  Gorge Grown is looking to find funding to bring it back to the Washington side. She asked for suggestions on sites for the Gorge Grown mobile market for spring 2020. Bruce reported he is working with Klickitat County regarding hazard mitigation. He is looking to find ways to have the WS Grange considered a Red Cross Shelter and to have WAGAP's building assessed for structural integrity. He would like to find funds to purchase an emergency generator for the food banks. 

Darla related she attended a meeting at the Rockford Grange. She shared that 18% of local Latino households experience food insecurity.  The figure may actually be much higher. There are concerns with the variety of food available for people as relates to their cultural needs. Fresh produce is always in limited supply.

Underwood: Darla Johnston reported there would be a Blood Drive at the Underwood Community Center on March 26th. A PowerPoint presentation on Underwood History will be offered March 18th. A Paint Night fundraiser is planned for April 17th, cost is $25.

Lyle/OLESS: Don Starkin  An OLESS/Lyle School Board meeting was held recently regarding attempts by the School District to change the contract terms LSD has with OLESS for Lyle Activity Center. No decisions yet.  Office space still available to rent. Need to figure out watering, mowing and maintenance plan. Thanked Trail Run group for donation to OLESS. He reported the Lyle Longhouse burned the night of March 8th.

Klickitat: Debbie Pyle asked Richard Foster about plans for the old Klickitat Mill site. Richard noted renewed interest but things are moving slowly, portions may become a superfund clean-up site. It is complicated due to county, state, tribal and private ownerships. He suggested one solution might be to create a public park.  

Debbie reported the Senior meals are still held on the 3rd Thursday of the month. The 14th annual Pirate Carnival will take place Sunday, March 15th from 2-5 p.m.

White Salmon:  WS Farmers' Market, Trina is back as manager. Bruce Bolme and Trina will co-manage. He asked Barbara Sexton for a new debit card for Trina. They are recruiting vendors.  This year the market location is to move closer to Main Avenue, craft vendors will be welcome.  A June opening is planned.

He was pleased to report the WS Grange has new membership, with new energy and experience. Meeting attendance has doubled.

Bruce Bolme shared the transportation plan he is working on through WAGAP is still under consideration. He would like to be able to purchase electric vehicles for low-income residents to get to work similar to a program presented at RuFES several years ago.

Senior Living: No plans.

Linda Williams reported no census planning workshop will be held, insurance forms with McCoy-Holliston are still a work in process and the review and updates of the bylaws and policies remain on hold. 

Mary Jane Loehrke asked if a grant-writing workshop was still planned. Johanna reported nothing was scheduled for the near future.

Meeting adjourned at 12:08 p.m. Next meeting is scheduled for April 13th, 2020.

Motions
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